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provided as details are confirmed. Residents will be updated
At the March 13, 2017 Petrolia Town Council meeting, it was an- as to the plan for the reconstruction as it is outlined.

nounced by Deputy Clerk/Operations Clerk Mandi Pearson that
Council has agreed to move forward with water, sewer and road
reconstruction on the trio of streets north of Petrolia Line citing local [/ hat h { ¢ htb { {{ ! 9[{ 9 I ¢ q

engineering firm M.L.G. Engineering Limited as the project manag-
ers. Chw bPp t9w zL{LC¢ h v

Kerby Street, Florence Avenue, and Egan Avenue are streets that

connect to one another on the north side of Petrolia Line, west of 2017 DATES TO REMEMBER

Eureka Street. The work on Petrolia Line to advance this projectwas [ || . | .9p¢ {
completed last fall. The project is expected to be completedintwo ||, 1yt 1 & Ay a i infvtoviSoiesg & SNE2 TR daSdzziorsy $ & &
phases beginning in 2017. This area of Petrolia has one of the re- Bl 684y ald oms | dAdzd oms hoidz2sslNg o

maining combined sewers in Petrolia, and with the new waste water
treatment plant going online shortly, this is a good time eliminate it. | |[S wa9w{ QO al wY9¢ o .
Other sewers in the area have been inspected and have several hLSy SOSNE { QYN & 1ol oin2 bdgMXeT = HinmT
more decades of usefulness, so the town will experience some cost DN} yR hBIEFAYIH
savings to the overall project.
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No timeline has been defined yet, but M.L.G. Engineering Limited ¢26y 2ARS QFNNES § V8
and the Town of Petrolia will be working closely in the coming t AT dVWda/éSJ o ; /{/ /
weeks to arrange details and embark on the tendering process. Iyl REWET & w —
Groundwork has been prepared for the project. PNI Ay qWdetSe ¢+ Ny
CFNY BWHAGS y
Staff have completed a funding request to the new Clean Water / KNR &G Y at 5A8/0 SivKoSS NI v
Wastewater Fund in the amount of $628, 917.00 and are currently / KNAAGYF& t I NRSTt5SPSYalSNI @ ¢KS /Sy

awaiting approval of funds from both the Federal and Provincial
governments. The Clean Water Wastewater Fund was announced in
the 2016 Federal Budget, and it will invest up to $569.6 million in to
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the province of Ontario in 2016 and 2017. The remainderof the $2.6 | || | |3 ¢ 2 IGWAERESNI ™ he T
million project will be paid for by using reserves, municipal grants, C2t | atT][ HzBBaidi am
and water and sewer reserves. Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk, t 2 NH ldz3 dzaur mp

Manny Baron said, “... we are extremely confident that this funding | |w2 O1 6 A f £1&{ §LaiAS/YERSINS p
will be announced very soon. We were advised of the allotment in

2016, and completed the required steps to confirm our eligibility.” ¢19 /9btwd woDL{ew! ¢Lhb

Wdzy S M@ ! dz3dza i AT BIGIPRKROOD 02 Y T

Council has agreed to proceed with the work prior to receiving final

confirmation of the funding. The trio of streets have been on resi- [LwD9 Le¢9a ° !_,_{A¢ 9 /h] [V 9/ ¢Lhb T G
dents wish lists for several years, and Mayor John McCharles is, ¢ K S th N‘]? S )} u S YAK K2dz 5K2 t“ R gta uy C
pleased that staff have been able to do so much to lay the ground al &p mhyR h@&inZo SiNduwc 2y &2 dz2N) NbH dzA
work for this project, and | am confident that the funding allotment
will be announced shortly. We are smart to have our tenders out
now so that we can confirm a contractor and get started when the
weather improves.” I G
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Petrolia will soon be home to a youth and senior drop in centre. Council has endorsed a plan for Petrolia to offer a drop in centre
that will support and encourage youth to gather in a safe place where they can be themselves; and seniors to use the space to gather,
share stories, gather information on health and social issues and find ways to stimulate aging bodies and minds.

0«

The drop in centre will benefit both youth and seniors in a variety of ways. Youth will find a fun, safe, positive, supervised location
that features a recreation room setting with various amenities, help with homework and Friday night special recreation nights.
Seniors will enjoy the same fun, safe, positive, supervised location that features a recreation room setting for social interaction and
daily programs and educational opportunities that encourage participation.

A recent survey of 2000 young people and 70 community representatives involved in youth issues across Canada found that “nothing
to do” was the foremost concern among rural youth, and the second most prominent concern among urban youth. The drop in
centre recognizes that isolation and loneliness are major factors in diminishing the quality of life among seniors.

“...through reading many of the surveys and studies, it was quite clear that this would be a great fit for Petrolia.” Said Director of
Facilities and Community Services, Dave Menzies. “If we can do our part to provide a safe environment for youth to relax and socialize,
play games and do homework then we should.” He added. The drop in centre will feature video games, board games, air hockey,
ping pong, television, computers, WiFi and more. There is an minimal annual registration fee for the youth program of $30 per
person. This fee is paid at The Centre. The youth hours will be Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday evenings from 3:30 p.m. to
8:00 p.m., with recreation night on Fridays from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Research has shown that five key ingredients for a sustainable youth centre are identified as: youth ownership, mentorship,
community connectedness, effective coordination, and a sustainable energy source. These concepts shift the focus away from the
often-all-consuming stresses of money and facilities to critical factors such as community support, people resources, and youth-adult
relationships.

Boomers Extra is an existing seniors social program that is very successful at The Oil Heritage District Community Centre (The Centre).
Director of Cultural Services, Richard Poore said, “...we have a very active group of seniors every Thursday, that really enjoy the social
outing with lunch. It is great for them to get out and enjoy different entertainment each week.” Through research, it has been
determined that daily and monthly scheduled activities that will stimulate the body and the mind would be an asset to the 55 plus
age group in Petrolia. The seniors programming will be free with no registration required. The drop in centre hours for seniors will be
Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 11:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. with Boomers Plus staying at The Centre on Thursday’s at 11:00 a.m.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 5



http://town.petrolia.on.ca/residents/farmers-market/
http://ohdcc.com/boomers-extra.html
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https://town.petrolia.on.ca/ebill-subscription/

